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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190129006
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  

To assist you with this request, I am outlining my query as specifically as possible. For the following questions I would like the figures for 2009/10, 2010/11, 2011/12, 2012/13, 2013/14, 2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/17, 2017/18. 

1.   The number of prison staff, hired on a full-time equivalent basis, employed in each UK prison for the years as listed above. Please supply the name of each prison and its corresponding number of staff for each year. 

2. The average prison population in each prison for that year. If you are unable to give this information for each prison, please provide overall prison population figures for each year instead. Please supply the name of each prison and its corresponding population for each year. 

If my request is denied in whole or in part, I ask that you justify all deletions with reference to specific exemptions of the Act. I will also expect you to release all non-exempt material. I reserve the right to appeal your decision to withhold any information or to charge excessive fees.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA. 
I can confirm MoJ holds the information you requested on Prison staff and Prison population. Data on Prison staff and Prison population is collected centrally on a snap shot basis and in this case, my reply is as at 30 June of each of the financial years you listed above.
In relation to Prison staff as at end of June 2010 to end of June 2015, I have extracted in the attached excel spreadsheet the HMPPS Prison Staff in Post data (Full Time Equivalent) by Public Sector Prison. 
However, information sought on Prison staff for the period from end of June in 2016 to end of June in 2018 as well as the Prison population figures also as at 30 June covering the period from June 2010 to June 2018 are exempt under section 21 of the FOIA, because they are published and reasonably accessible to you.
Prison staff data as at end of June covering 2016 to June 2018 is available within the HMPPS Workforce statistics bulletin in each year’s 30 June time series. Whilst Table 10 provides the 2016 workforce data broken by establishment as at June 2016, Table 12 provides the same data as at June 2017 and 2018 at the link below:  
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/national-offender-management-service-workforce-statistics 

The Prison Population as at 30 June each year to June 2018 is published at Table A.1.13 within the link below:  https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/750714/population-2018.ods
Staffing levels are now at their highest since 2012 – with more than 4,300 recruited since October 2016.
To boost retention, we have awarded our hardworking prison officers with their highest pay increase for a decade and we’re equipping staff with the tools to do their job safely - rolling out PAVA incapacitant spray and body-worn cameras. 
